
TO: Public Works Committee 

FROM: Mary Heather Ames, Transportation Manager 

DATE: November 17, 2022 

SUBJECT: Old Highway 99 Corridor Study Update 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
None. For discussion only. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The Old Highway 99 Corridor Study examines multimodal safety and mobility issues and 
incorporates land use, environmental, and transportation considerations as necessary to 
determine preferred alignment, cross sections, intersection control, stormwater strategies, 
mitigation strategies, right-of-way needs, implementation strategies, and future project 
estimates. 
 
Staff worked with a consultant to develop the plan building upon previous planning using 
online public engagement processes, stakeholder meetings, and technical analysis. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Goals and Priorities C. Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All 
Modes of Travel 
 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 N/A 
 

 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
This project has been funded by a Surface Transportation grant administered by the 
Thurston Regional Planning Council.  Funding is included in the Transportation CFP.   

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Old Highway 99 Corridor Study Final Draft 


